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DATE: JULY 13, 2006 
 
TO: REGIONAL CENTER DIRECTORS 
 
SUBJECT: COMMUNITY CARE FACILITY (CCF) RATES EFFECTIVE 
 JULY 1, 2006 
 
 
The Fiscal Year 2006-2007 budget includes a three percent across-the-board increase 
to be paid to Alternative Residential Model (ARM) Community Care Facilities (CCFs). 
Enclosed are the new ARM rates effective July 1, 2006.  The rates reflect the three 
percent across-the-board increase to be paid to ARM service level 2, 3, and 4 A-I 
service providers. 
  
If you have questions concerning the three percent across-the-board increase, please 
contact Shelton Dent, Residential Services Branch, at (916) 654-2732. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
RITA WALKER 
Acting Deputy Director 
Community Operations Division 
 
 
Enclosure 
 



 

 
DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENTAL SERVICES 

COMMUNITY CARE FACILITY RATES 
EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2006 

 
Service Level Monthly Payment Rate Per 

Consumer Effective 7/01/20061 
1 $898 
2-Owner $1,745 
2-Staff $1,961 
3-Owner $2,006 
3-Staff $2,287 
4A $2,941 
4B $3,134 
4C $3,326 
4D $3,567 
4E $3,825 
4F $4,082 
4G $4,386 
4H $4,707 
4I $5,159 

 
 

                                                 
1  Includes the July 1, 2006 3% across-the-board increase to ARM levels 2 through 4I. 


